
 

 

 

Welcome to our Christmas Newsletter.  

We hope that you enjoy reading it!  

  

A message from Mrs. Boulton, 

As we reach the end of another term, I would like to thank you for all of your continued support 
for our school.  Your children are fabulous and they have certainly enjoyed the Christmas 
festivities in the run up to a very exciting and busy holiday!  Didn’t the children all do so well 
in their Christmas Performances?  They were indeed amazing!  You must be very proud of 
them, as we are too! 

We continue to receive such positive and glowing feedback about your children, whether that 
be in school talking to visitors, or when they are out and about in the community with school 
activities, always setting such a good example. 

I am sure that you will join me in wishing Mrs. Slattery a wonderful retirement.  With grateful 
thanks to Mrs. Slattery for being such a dedicated and loyal Deputy Head Teacher to everyone 
involved with Timothy Hackworth, both past and present, during her 27 years of working at 
our school.  We shall miss you Mrs. Slattery! 

I wish you all a very Merry Christmas!  I hope that you enjoy some wonderful family time 
together this Christmas.  May you have a happy time, a peaceful time and best festive wishes 
to you all. 

We look forward to welcoming you back to school in the New Year, on Thursday 4th January. 

Merry Christmas, and a very Happy New Year. 

Mrs. Boulton  
  

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

CRC Article 28: All children have the right to an education 

CRC Article 3: The best interests of the child must be a top priority in all decisions and 
actions that affect children 

  

Dear Parents and Carers,    

We find ourselves already at the end of the Autumn Term, and what a busy and 
successful term it has been for our school.  As well as the important day to day 
learning, there have been many events, such as wearing spots for Children in Need, 
odd socks for the Anti Bullying Alliance, launching our Timothy Hackworth Parent and 
Toddler Group, and Parents’ Consultation meetings, to name but a few.  Our school 
is now looking very festive as the Christmas Performances have just finished, and our 
Christmas parties begin. Governors are looking forward to joining in the celebrations.  
Visiting school regularly is  an important part of a Governor’s role as this is how we get 
to know the school well and, by talking with the children and staff, we can see for 
ourselves how well the school’s strategic plans are progressing, and ensure that 
school is providing the very best education and experience for all of the children.  
The children are always keen to talk with us and we see evidence of some fantastic 
learning. Our school is a very happy and safe place to be.  
 
As you will know, Mrs. Slattey is retiring at the end of this term, after 27 very successful 
years at our school.  On behalf of all the Governors, I would like to say a special thank 
you to Mrs. Slattery for her complete loyalty and commitment to our school.  Over the 
years, Mrs. Slattery has been determined in her support of our school’s RRS ethos and 
vision and has always wanted the very best for the children and our school community.  
Thank you, Mrs. Slattery for your unwaivering support and dedication.  We wish you a 
very happy and well deserved retirement.   

Thank you to our staff team for another productive and successful term.  The 
continued success of our school is a very clear reflection of the hard work of all our 
staff, whatever role they play within our school community.  On behalf of the 
Governing Body, I would like to say “thank you” to them all.                                                                               

Finally, thank you for your continued help and support, it is very much appreciated. 
 
The Governors wish everyone a very Happy Christmas. 
 
With best wishes, on behalf of all the Governing Body. 

Mrs. Pauline Crook 

Chair of Governors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 A BIG DEBATE 
CRC Article 12: All children have the right to an opinion and to be listened to. 

In June, some of our Year 5 children went to County Hall to participate in a new 
event organised by Durham Youth Council.  The children had to prepare their 
opinions on a range of topics and then, in the real council debating chamber, they 
shared their views in front of a large audience of children and teachers.  Both 
children did themselves proud and were excellent ambassadors for Timothy 
Hackworth Primary School. 

“I felt like I had a job and was having a real debate, which will become law, because 
we got to use the microphones in the debating chamber.”  A. Scaife 

“I will remember how big the audience room was and how it felt trying to speak in 
front of the whole school.”  K. Robertson 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

Reading at Christmas 

Between all the shopping, cooking and festivities, it can be hard to find time to maintain your 
child’s learning over the break. Plus, with all the excitement and time off school, children can 
have trouble focusing on anything other than Santa’s arrival! 

Amidst the busy Christmas period, it can be easy to forget about the enjoyment reading can 
bring – but with these tips, you’ll see that Christmas can actually be the perfect time to help 
your child fall in love with reading even more.  
 
1. Read Christmas stories as a family 
There are a huge number of stories that you and your child can read together to get you in the 
festive spirit, whether they’re new releases or classic tales. Why not read a chapter or part of a 
story each night in the lead up to Christmas, with family members taking turns to read? Splitting 
up a story like this creates cliff-hangers that leave children wanting to hear more and 
establishes a reading routine that you’re more likely to keep up. 
 
2. Give books as gifts 
Our research shows that children who have a book of their own are much more likely to read 
above the level expected for their age than children who don’t own a single book. Unwrapping a 
brand new book as a Christmas present can emphasise to children how special books are, and 
having a good selection of their own books to choose from will encourage them to read more in 
their free time. 
 
3. Try audiobooks 
Audiobooks are a great way to help children access the incredible world of stories, particularly 
children who find reading difficult. They’re also good entertainment for the whole family! There 
are so many brilliant children’s audiobooks available – why not put one on in the car when you’re 
out shopping with your child or on your way to visit family and friends over Christmas? 
 
4. Switch off 
Try to resist the lure of all that great Christmas TV! Having dedicated story time with your child 
where you switch off all technology, like TVs and phones, means that you can all focus on the 
story without any distractions. 
 
5. Don’t stress! 
Christmas can be a stressful time as it is, so don’t worry too much about whether you’re doing 
the ‘right’ amount of reading with your child over the holidays. Research shows that reading with 
your child for just ten minutes a day is enough to make a difference, and it doesn’t need to be 
ten minutes at once – little and often is just as beneficial. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.penguin.co.uk/articles/children/2018/oct/christmas-classics-childrens-books.html
https://literacytrust.org.uk/research-services/research-reports/book-ownership-and-reading-outcomes/
https://www.penguin.co.uk/articles/children/2019/jan/children-s-audiobooks-for-a-listen-aloud-adventure.html
https://docplayer.net/80482-Read-more-read-better-a-meta-analysis-of-the-literature-on-the-relationship-between-exposure-to-reading-and-reading-achievement-m-lewis-s-j.html


 
 
 
 
 
Useful websites: 
https://www.santagames.net/stories/default.htm 
https://www.storyberries.com/category/christmas-stories-for-kids/ 
https://www.storynory.com/category/seasons/christmas-stories/ 
http://www.free-short-stories.org.uk/short-christmas-stories.htm 
https://www.freekidstories.org/parents/free-christmas-stories-videos-children  
 
https://www.topmarks.co.uk/christmas/ChristmasGames.aspx  
 
Why not see if you can complete this Christmas Reading Challenge during the festive period. 
Bring it back to your teacher after the holiday. 
 
 
 

Christmas Riddles 
 
Colourful, twinkling and bright, I turn houses at Christmas into a wonderful sight. What am I? 
 
No matter how many of us you try to catch as we fall just like rain, We'll disappear before you 
realise that no two of us are the same. What are we? 
 
Normally we keep toes snuggly, warm and cosy, But tonight, we’ll be hung over the fire as you’re 
dosing. What are we? 
 
I’ll guard your presents with my many green arms, But you’ll need to be gentle with me to keep 
me from harm. What am I? 
 
I love to stand outside in the snow all day, Don’t bring me inside or I’ll have to go away. What am 
I? 
 
Pretty and carefully wrapped, I’m passed around the Christmas dinner table, But soon you’ll be 
asked to break me, if you’re able. What am I? 
 
I am round. I am decorated. I am usually green. People hang me on their doors. What am I? 
 
I am very small. Many people have heard about me. My mother let me sleep in a manger. I am the 
reason for the season. Who am I? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.santagames.net/stories/default.htm
https://www.storyberries.com/category/christmas-stories-for-kids/
https://www.storynory.com/category/seasons/christmas-stories/
http://www.free-short-stories.org.uk/short-christmas-stories.htm
https://www.freekidstories.org/parents/free-christmas-stories-videos-children
https://www.topmarks.co.uk/christmas/ChristmasGames.aspx


 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CRC Article 17 – All children have the right to books and information. 

CRC Article 28 – All children have the right to a good education. 

 

Timothy Hackworth once again held their annual Book Fair, with pupils having the 
opportunity to choose from over 100 book titles and a large range of different 

publishers. Many children visited with the Book Fair with their parents and many 
books were purchased. A massive thank you to all parents, carers and family 

members who brought their children to the Book Fair after school. 

 

A huge thanks to the Year 6 pupils who helped run the Book Fair. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
Would you like to become a litter picker?  
We support individuals, organisations and community groups who would like to organise their own litter picks 
throughout the year. For further information on how to book the loan of equipment and the guidelines on how 
to lead your own litter pick safely, please contact: 

litterfreedurham@durham.gov.uk 

Help keep your area tidy 
 Always put litter in a bin.  
 Recycle where possible. 
 Do not throw litter from cars/vehicles as this affects our roads, countryside and natural 
habitats for wildlife. 
 Encourage children, friends and family to put their litter in a bin or take their rubbish home 
with them. 
 Remember; dropping litter is an offence and is enforced by a £150 (maximum) and £65 
(minimum early payment) Fixed Penalty Notice (FPN). 

Report Environmental Crimes: https://doitonline.durham.gov.uk/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

                              

 

Article 6: All children have the right to life and to be healthy. 

Article 28: All children have the right to learn and to go to school. 
 

Our children at Timothy Hackworth Primary School benefit from the 
partnership we have with The Magic Breakfast. We provide bagels every 

morning to our children as they come into class in order to provide 
nourishment at the start of their day (research has shown that hunger can 
affect learning). Our children love this at the start of the day and it is an 

important part of their routine. 

The comment below is from a recent visit by The Magic Breakfast: 

“Thanks to Mrs. Boulton for the lovely words, it's nice to hear how important breakfast 
is at Timothy Hackworth.” 

 

       
 

 

Breakfast Club is available from 08.00 at a cost of £2.  This is run by 
experienced school staff.  A nutritious breakfast is provided, including toast 

and cereal. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

CRC- Article 6: All children have the right to life and to be healthy. 

CRC- Article 19: All children have the right not to be harmed and should be looked after and kept safe.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Road Safety Squad worked with PC Jessica Brown and PC Holly Cowton to judge 
the 'Parking Ticket Competition' entries. The Police Officers were so impressed that they 
have taken all of our entries to show their colleagues. Our winning tickets will be put on cars 
around school this half term! Please park safely so you get a Green Parking Ticket.  
Our new Road Safety Squad children are:  
 
3H- Oliver R 

3T- Molly N 

4H- Olivia M 

4T- Lincoln B 

5H- Kobi L 

5T- Evie Pa 

6H- Lucas S and Jack N 

6T- Cody B 

 

 

 



 

 

 

CRC- Article 24: All children have the right to the best possible health. 

CRC- Article 29: All children have the right to be best they can be. 

The Sports Group have been working with Nathan from County 
Durham Sports. They are trying to promote being more active at 
school, home and in the community. As a result of this we have 
been taking part in the School Games Live specials. This is one 
way we are keeping active in school. It is always great fun!  We 
have recently taken part in the Christmas Special. Our fitness 
levels are increasing and we are becoming more active as a whole 
school. We are always resilient even though we do get a little bit 
tired! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                                                                   

           

CRC- Article 24: All children have the right to the best possible health. 

   CRC- Article 29: All children have the right to be the best they can be.  

The Road Safety Squad have been working with PC Jessica Brown; they have been talking to the 
public and drivers about speed and parking safely. They have been giving out some Parking Tickets 
and leaflets. The Road Safety Squad went out on to Byerley Road to monitor the parking at home 
time. They were shocked to see some drivers were blocking drives and parking on the zig-zag lines. 
The Road Safety Squad want to keep all children safe at Timothy Hackworth Primary School. They 
would like to see less cars parking on double yellow lines next half term. It is difficult for pedestrians 
to cross the road safely. If drivers continue to park where it is not safe there is going to be a serious 
accident. Please help us to stop this from happening! 

      

     

   

              

 



 

                

              

 

Mrs. Boulton invited the Road Safety Squad to talk about road safety in assembly.   

 

  

Thank you to all those drives who received a Green Parking Ticket. The Road Safety Squad will 
continue to monitor the parking around school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Mrs. Dykes and The Road Safety Squad planned a Family Group lesson for Road Safety Week; 
hopefully you received a postcard about this. Here are some ideas how you can make safe and 
healthy journeys every day. 

  

 

 

                                       

The Road Safety Squad want all children in school to feel safe when they cross the road. 

Here are a few reminders:                                   

                             
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Have a Merry Christmas and keep safe! 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CRC Article 24:  All children have the right to the best health care possible, clean water to drink, healthy food and a clean and safe 

environment. All children should have information about how to stay safe and healthy. 
 

Children from Year 5 and 6 were invited to attend the Sports Hall Primary Competition. This was an 
exciting opportunity that provided children with their first competitive athletic experience. Many 
schools attended and we came third place in the event.  Wow!   The children had an eventful and 
memorable day. This event was a platform for young athletes to develop, whilst having fun. Sports 
Hall Primary competitions emphasised team participation rather than individual success. Mrs. Dykes 
was very proud of all the children because they all showed perseverance and kept going. The children 
were resilient and worked together in groups. All of the children were outstanding ambassadors for 
our school. They supported one another and cheered for their team. They worked collaboratively 
together and considered each others’ strengths.   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

     

     

   

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

As a requirement of the National Curriculum PE Programme of Study, Year 4 children have been 
developing their swimming skills. This fantastic learning experience has developed and supported 
children’s competence, safety and enjoyment in the water.  

The children have looked forward to their Friday morning swim and have made amazing progress in 
not only their water confidence but in using a range of strokes effectively in such a short space of 
time. 

‘I have enjoyed the swimming so much! It’s really perked up my Friday morning!’ Evie  

Article 28 – All children have the right to learn. 

‘I wore three armbands on my first swimming lesson, now I don’t need any!’ Eliza 

Article 29 – All children have the right to be the best we can be. 

‘We all look forward to our swimming lesson on a Friday, I am much more confident and it keeps us 
healthy.’ Jayden 

Article 6 – All children have the right to be healthy. 

 

               

 

 



 

 

Year 4 Cooking 
 

In Design and Technology this half term, we have been 
cooking a variety of savoury dishes which included 
individual garlic breads, bread buns and corn muffins. We 
used a range of cooking techniques and skills, such as 
forming a bridge when using a knife to cut our ingredients 
safely.  

 

As a year group, we regularly talked about the importance 
of hygiene, making sure that everyone was following the correct cooking and hygiene 
practises.  

 

We have thoroughly enjoyed the practical element of Design and Technology, but most of all, 
the children have loved tasting food that they have cooked themselves.  

 

Article 28: All children have the right to an education.  
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